## STATE AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

## January 28, 1965

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, and Mr. Harper was introduced to discuss HCR 501. Mr. Harper explained that it was simply a proposal to do away with the term limitation for County Treasurers; that with the present two year limitation, the various areas were deprived of experienced individuals who were of great value to the counties.

Mr. Rogers inquired if there are enough checks to alleviate the chances of embezelment, and Mr. Harper explained that each county must provide an audit by a qualified auditor, and that this wouldn't change that requirement.

Mr. Ford stated that he was in favor of this resolution; that it would be good for the counties to have the restriction lifted; that it wouldn't simply be a favor to individuals but to the counties.

Mr. Brown of Pottawatomie moved that the resolution be recommended favorably. Upon second by Mr. Ford the motion carried unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned.